IRRT Executive Committee Conference Call Agenda 
2:00 – 3:00 p.m., Friday, February 11, 2011 via Skype
Present: Pat (Chair), Delin (ALA International Relations Office), Em Claire (ALA Executive Board Member and IRRT Liaison), Eve (Chair-Elect), Joan (Member-at-Large), John (Member-at-Large; IRRT Orientation/Mentoring Committee Chair), Win (Secretary/Treasurer)
1.  Review Budget

a. Confirm $200 to Spectrum Endowment Fund

Delin reported that the ALA press release indicated that IRRT contributed $200 to the Spectrum Endowment Fund.  Joan pointed out that in our Midwinter minutes, the amount of contribution approved by Board is $100.  Win reported that at the end of 2010 IRRT has a balance of $22,985.76, 44.27% more than the balance at the end of 2009.  Our financial situation is quite healthy and can afford the donation.  

Pat questioned about where the increase came from.  She indicated that based on the previous financial reports on average we receive revenue $800 to $900 from membership and spend about $200 per month.  The printing and mailing cost for International Lead is around $1,200 each issue.  As a result, we have about $2,400 net income per year (see calculation below): 

A: Membership income: $800 x 12 = $9,600

B: Expenses 

Overhead + bank charges: $200 x 12 = $2,400

Newsletter printing & mailing: $1,200 x 4 = $4,800

A – B: Net Income: $9,600 - $2,400 - $4,800 = $2,400 per year

Other costs: orientation food and IRRT reception

Other revenue: IRRT Pre-conference

However, we did not receive ALA financial statements between July and September 2010, so we have some missing data.  After discussion, Win agreed to work with Delin to look into more about the accuracy of IRRT budget.  In addition, Win will add a budget line to show the balance after the $5,000 contribution to IRRT Endowment fund.  The group also decided to discuss another $5,000 contribution to endowment fund.

Motion: 

Joan amended the motion of 6/27 ALA Annual Meeting for IRRT contribution to Spectrum Fund up from $100 to $200.  Sha Li seconded.  Motion carried.

2. Costs of pens for Orientation/Mentoring (John)

John had emailed members the costs and options of pens before the meeting.   The cost of custom pen with IRRT logo printed is 56 cent for 200 pens ($118 total).  The cost of no customization is 33 cents each ($66 for 200 pens).  The group discussed the following issues: 

· Should we customize the pen with IRRT logo?

· What type of pen to order? 

· The cost per pen

· Do we have enough budgets for it?

· The quality to order  

After discussion, the group decides that Delin will work with John to get quotes from various vendors.  John and Delin will report back to the group in our next meeting.

3. CALA’s request to co-sponsor an event at ALA Annual (Pat) 

CALA requests IRRT to co-sponsor a program, titled “Embracing the Changes: Diversity and Global Vision in a Digital Age," at the ALA Annual in New Orleans.  The program will be held on Sunday, June 26, 2011 from 1:30 pm to 3:30 pm.  The group discussed on the following issues:

· Any time conflict with IRRT program?  According to Delin, there is a meeting by the Near East and South Asia group around the same time.

· No financial commitment

· Several speakers in this event are IRRT members, including Michael Dowling, Clara Chu, and Betty Turock

Motion: 

After discussion, Sha Li moved to accept CALA’s request.  Eve seconded.  Motion carried.

4. IRO web sites from Win  

Win reported that IRRT never has a person responsible for creating accounts on, and managing, major social networking sites, such as Facebook, Flickr, and Tweeter.  Instead, we have been using ALA International Relations Office’s accounts that Delin maintains on those sites.  He suggested that we should set up our own accounts for IRRT business if we can assign a person or group to manage these accounts and maintain the sites.  According to Pat, Jeannette had indicated that ELs can create these accounts and Delin can maintain them.  The group discussed the following issues: 

· Does IRRT need to have a presence on these social networking sites and create IRRT brand?

· Policy and procedure for posting messages on these sites

· Coordination of disseminate IRRT messages on all these tools (email, Facebook, Tweeter, Blog, etc.)

· Cost involved (Flickr costs $25 per year if the file size exceeds 300 MB)

· Upkeep, sustainability, and maintenance issue

· Central repository for all IRRT information 

After discussion, the group decided that Delin will create accounts on those social network sites and share it with ELs.   Pat will communicate this decision to Jeannette, so ELs can post any announcement there.  In the future, Publication Committee will work with Delin in overseeing the administration of these sites and the posting of IRRT messages.

Motion: 

Sha Li moved to accept Pat’s proposal.  John second.  Motion carried.

5. Emerging Leaders Status - any items they need decisions on (Pat)

Pat pointed out that EL announcement on free IRRT Reception tickets just went out.  She received an email today that ELs are setting up a volunteer schedule.  Pat will provide EL’s contact information to Beth, Ruby, and John, so they will work together in scheduling volunteers and their responsibilities.  Joan will also post ELs effort on new IRRT Facebook and Tweeter information on Blog, IRRT Web and Wiki.

6. Connections Committee (Pat)

Pat inquired Robin, Chair of the Connections Committee, via email about the possibility to have her Committee be responsible for maintaining the iPALS and technology links up-to-date.  Robin thinks it is a great idea.  If everyone agrees, we will move forward.  The group agreed unanimously.  Pat will inform Robin about the decision.  Also, they will need to update the Committee charge and update the official manual.

John indicated that one of the ELs involved in the iPALS project, Lucas Mak, is also an active IRRT member.  Pat indicated that she will relay this information to Robin in case they need additional information.  Joan also indicated that Robin will be rotating off the Connection Committee this summer and perhaps Lucas can either chair or join that group.  John pointed out that Lucas will be going off the Orientation Committee this term and he can serve at the Connection Committee.  After discussion, Eve indicated that she will contact Lucas to see if he is interested in joining the Connection group.  John will provide her Lucas’ contact information to Eve.

7. IRRT Reception (Pat)

a. Local contact – 
Pat indicated that she has emailed seven IRRT members, with information provided by Delin, in Louisiana.  The only one who responded now lives in Japan.  However, she provided Pat two names for further contact.  Pat emailed both of them, but has not heard from them.  Pat also emailed Michael Golrick, who is the Head of Reference at State Library of Louisiana and is very active in ALA Council, but she has not heard from him either.  She plans to give him a call.  She also has a library friend whose sister lives in New Orleans that might be of help.  

Delin indicated that she has inquired menu from caterers, but we need to have a local person to check out the venue that can accommodate 600 participants and close to the convention center.  Delin is fine to have a non-ALA member to help us scout the venue.  Delin will also consult Michael Dowling, who works with ALA Chapters, about possible local person to assist us.  Delin will also get a list of ALA members in New Orleans from John Chrastka for Pat.  She will also find out the contact information of an intern at last Annual in DC who might be from New Orleans for Pat.  

John was inquiring if he should start looking for a local person for the Orientation session.  Pat indicated that once we have a local contact we will be able to identify the speaker.   

b. Vendor support – 

Sha Li indicated that she is still in contact with EBSCO, which donated $1,000 last year.  Pat suggested that Sha Li might want to seek help from Nancy Pressman-Levy from Princeton who has been very successful in getting donor support.   John will provide her Nancy’s contact information.

c. Presidential Awards – 

Joan reported that the four nominees out of the 13 applicants have been forwarded to ALA President for her consideration.  After Roberta’s approval, IRRT will announce it under her signature, probably next month.  

8. Endowment report (Pat) 

Pat indicated that she has shared with the group Jordan and Lea’s report.  Delin reported that we received two checks with total of $110 during Midwinter.  Sha Li pointed out that there was a fund raising working group last year.  If we decide to have a phone conference with Jordan and Lea, we should also invite members from this group.  Pat indicated that she will consult Jordan to see if they want to participate in our March meeting.

9. Chair's Program Status (Pat)

Pat reported that she is working with several potentials speakers who have set up libraries in developing countries to talk about their stories and the type of funding they are working on.  She will send out the names once it is finalized.

10. Poster Sessions Status (Pat)

Pat indicated that she does not have the status at this point and will contact the Poster Session Committee for an update.  Delin added that the deadline for submitting poster proposal is January 31st.  The committee is probably making decision at this moment.  The committee will send her a list of selected posters once the decision is made and she will let the group know.  Pat indicated that she will contact the committee too.

11. Committee Appointments (Pat)

Pat still needs to send Eve and Joan the final appointments she has made.  Eve will have to fill vacancies for those committee members whose appointment will be expired by this term.  Joan pointed out that we need to consult committee members who will complete their first two-year term if they are willing to serve the second term.  She further indicated that it is difficult to appoint new committee members without knowing the committee vacancies.  Eve inquired about the empty committee positions, as well as the procedure of appointment members.  Sha Li added that Eve also needs to update the spreadsheet, which tracks appointment history.  

12. Website and Wiki Updates (Joan)

Joan pointed out that all the meeting minutes, agendas, and committee reports have been posted on IRRT Wiki.  She also has been working on corrupted files on the IRRT Notable Members website (http://www.ala.org/ala/mgrps/rts/irrt/irrtnotablesa.cfm).   She indicated that ALA is moving to a Drupal-based content management system and would like to know by April that how we want to migrated our site.  Pat inquired about the schedule for migration.  Joan indicated that we can do it between April and August.   Her plan is to get all the updates done before the migration.   John advised Joan that she might want to wait until August due to busy activities in June and July.   Sha Li reminded Pat to send in her photo and description to be used on the IRRT Notable Members website.
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